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Youth Service Delivery Committee
Meeting held at the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury
At 4.30pm on Monday 21st March 2016

PRESENT – Councillors Mosley (Chairman), Kenny (Vice-Chairman), Jones, Mrs P Moseley, Mrs K Owen & Pardy

IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer) & Adam Purnell (Youth & Community Development Officer)

44/15	DECLARATION OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT

Councillor Mosley declared a non-pecuniary interest in Flaxivity as he was Chairman of the Friends of Flaxmill and runs a youth session at that location.
 
Councillors Kenny, Mosley, Mrs Moseley & Pardy declared non-pecuniary interests as both Town & Unitary Councillors in any matters relating to agreements between both Councils.

45/15	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meetings held on 7th September, 9th October, 22nd October, & 17th December were submitted as circulated and read.

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Youth Service Delivery Committee meetings held on 7th September 2015, 9th October 2015, 22nd October 2015 and 17th December 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.

46/15	MATTERS ARISING

None to report

47/15	UPDATE ON YOUTH SERVICES

The Youth & Community Development Officer gave an update on the development of the Youth Service.  Much of the first term has been around developing positive relations with young people.  The team had been responsible for setting the programme for the first term, but now the young people themselves will take on some responsibility for future programming.

All sessions at Flaxivity, Grange, Sundorne and Upton Lane were working well though attendance varied across locations as did the young people’s attitudes to the sessions (Upton Lane was very activity driven, whilst the Grange was more of a hanging out session).  There was a team of Detached Workers who were more reactive in their work addressing issues on the streets as they arose; the success of this engagement was very much dependent on the weather.

The Youth & Community Development Officer also reported on the development of a Youth Forum in conjunction with staff at The Hive.  This was engaging with young people from across the town and it was hoped that they would look to organising youth events.

The Town Clerk reported that she and the Youth & Community Development Officer had met with personnel from Trinity Church in order to develop the Service Level Agreement for the provision of Youth Work on the Meole Estate.  The terms of the SLA had now been agreed and the Youth & Community Development Officer would continue with ongoing liaison with the youth worker attached to the Church. 

The Chairman congratulated all staff on the work they had put in to set up the service.

48/15	YOUTH POLICIES

Members considered the following draft Youth Policies for adoption:

(i) Health & Safety Policy
(ii) Drugs & Alcohol Policy
(iii) Child Protection Policy
(iv) Confidentiality Policy
(v) Behaviour Policy
(vi) Anti Bullying Policy
(vii) Online Safety Policy
(viii) Volunteer Policy

RESOLVED:

That the following policies be adopted and be subject to annual review:

(i) Health & Safety Policy
(ii) Drugs & Alcohol Policy
(iii) Child Protection Policy
(iv) Confidentiality Policy
(v) Behaviour Policy
(vi) Anti Bullying Policy
(vii) Online Safety Policy
(viii) Volunteer Policy

49/15	EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Public Bodies (admission of Meetings) Act 1960, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.

50/15	LEGAL AGREEMENT

It was reported that the SLA with Shropshire Council had been signed and a number of issues were discussed:

50.1	Finances – The RFO was monitoring spend on the service but given the infancy of the service there wasn’t sufficient information to consider any meaningful trends.

50.2	Monitoring – There was a requirement to issue termly monitoring reports to Shropshire Council and an acceptable format had been agreed.

50.3	Use of facilities – It remained uncertain as to guarantee of use of existing facilities given that all locations were subject to Community Asset Transfers.  The Town Clerk would raise the matter with Shropshire Council.

51/15	POTENTIAL OF YOUTH SERVICE GOING FORWARD

Members started discussions about the sustainability of the Youth Service going beyond the current period of funding and whether this might at some stage be added to the core budgets of the Council.  Further discussions would take place to establish any future financial commitment from Shropshire Council beyond April 2017.
